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February 2024 Park Monthly Report  

 
  This past month with the warm weather we have been working on various projects outdoors. Nate and 
Joshua pulled two overgrown bushes out for the library this week. Nate took the broom and went around 
on the trails sweeping them as the warm weather has brought more trail users out. On Monday Nate and 
a few cemetery employees had a full burial at Woodlawn to attend to. Nate and Joshua have also been 
working on the main area of the shop this week. The floor area was painted years ago when the building 
was a wastewater plant and has been peeling up. Nate and Joshua have power sprayed it several times 
and sanded it down for a new epoxy covering. Joshua submitted the ad to the paper for the park and rec 
seasonal positions opening for the coming season. Joshua has been working on an AARP grant for future 
trail funding as well as a proposal for TAP funding. Joshua met with the tree board on Monday evening at 
the park shop. Joshua gave the members a compiled list of all the trees they have planted over the past 
five years with locations and species listed. Joshua has started diving into the pool paperwork, updating it 
for the 24’ season. 
 This past month we picked up supplies for the tree board to build a gravel bed near the shop this spring. 
The gravel bed is just like it sounds, like a raised garden for trees. We are looking for long term in our tree 
planting abilities to stretch our money as far as we can. With the gravel bed we can buy a bunch of bare 
root trees in the spring at a fraction of the price and plant more trees. Nate has been working on the shop 
floor prep as we finished removal of the old paint and etched and washed off the floor the final time as he 
will prime the floor this afternoon. Nate went around the cemetery this week and picked up some pealed-
up sod and loose decorations. One of the trails crossing signs disappeared on the east trail so I ordered a 
couple more and Nate installed the missing sign this week. Jessica and Joshua, with the city hall front area 
employees, attended another zoom meeting with the civicrec program today. We are now able to start 
working on customizing the website so it will suit each of our programs, so it is a very exciting time. Joshua 
created and sent out the park and rec agenda for Monday evening. Joshua sent the information off to WBC 
to get the boiler project moving so it can be installed before the season starts in 99 days. 

This past month the tree board was awarded a grant through Trees Forever once again for purchasing 
more trees. The tree board has been very successful with this grant and this year the tree board was 
awarded the full $5,000 for planting trees in the street boulevards this fall. On Monday, I hosted the park 
and rec meeting Monday evening at city hall where Jessica and I gave updates. I have been working on 
Civicrec this week inputting information for our areas. This week I have been working on an AARP grant for 
trail funding and a very large grant proposal for TAP funding also for trail funding. The cemetery employees 
are busy preparing two full graves, as we have funerals scheduled for this Friday and Saturday. The sump 
pump was put in at the pool to keep the rainwater in the diving well to minimize power spraying in the 
spring. The diving well is designed to hold water through the winter so that it does not heave up when frost 
comes out in the spring. We spent time this morning at Depot Park cleaning up broken glass that was 
found in the play area. This week Nate and I are finishing up the floor project at the shop with the new 
epoxy covering. This project was more time-consuming than originally expected but was well worth the 
extra time we put into preparing the floor. 

This past month I have been busy wrapping up some very large grants. I completed the AARP grant 
for a set of LED blinking signs for the pedestrian crossing on North Frederick Ave. and 5th Street. I am 
submitting the Iowa DOT trail grant through upper explorer land for trail segment 4. I have been working 
with Kim getting things lined up for the aquatic center and updating paperwork. I called both Manske’s 
and Cannons Greenhouse to notify them to order trees since the tree board was awarded the Trees 
Forever grant for planting trees again this October. There are two cremation burials that were prepared 
for this Saturday in Woodlawn. I met with the Carrico representative as he explained that chlorine costs 
have increased $20 per 50# bucket from this last season so we are getting quotes from vendors.  
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                                   evergreen removal      Trail sweeping 

 
Shop floor work 

 

 
  Supplies for gravel bed     Shop floor prep 
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 Signage   cemetery    civicrec 

 
                         

  Grant awarded 

 
 

 

  Burials    pool     cleanup 
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Grant Proposal 

  
 

 
TAP grant proposal 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ Snow removal 

➢ Grant work 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Library bushes removed 

➢ Submitted AARP grant proposal 

➢ New shelving at shop 

➢ Budgets finished and presented to 

council 

➢ Received trees forever grant- $5,000 

➢ Shop floor refinished 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Gravel bed supplies purchased 

➢ Started pumping down diving well 

➢ Submitted TAP funding application 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Launch CIvicrec 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Pool preparations 

➢ Pool boiler replacement 

➢ Spring preparations 

 

 

➢ Hire employees back 

➢ Campground preparations 

➢ United Way – Day of Caring 

➢ Diamond preparations 

➢ Cemetery spring cleaning 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Fix water line at cemetery 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ Mulching downtown 

➢ Pool hiring 

➢ Install memorial bench at Platt  

➢ Flagpole 

 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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